County Councillor’s Report to Hadnall Parish Council – 8 September 2025
Apologies
Please accept my apologies for non-availability for the Parish Council meeting.  As you know, the Hadnall and Uffington meetings always clash and I had intended to alternate these, however I need to accompany a Shropshire Council Highways officer to the Uffington meeting this time.  I will make sure you have priority in November.
Shropshire Council Financial Emergency
You may by now be aware that Shropshire Council has declared a ‘Financial Emergency’ as a result of the forecast for Quarter 4 of the current financial year.  The shortfall is circa £900,000 and whilst this may not appear to be a huge amount of money, it would put SC in an illegal financial position by the end of that year.  The purpose of the declaration is to facilitate emergency measures to bring us back into a legal financial position by March.  This needs to happen because the result of maintaining this illegal position would be the imposition of a ‘Section 114’, whereby external administrators come into the council to impose drastic cuts to non-statutory services such as libraries and leisure centres.  I shall be attending cabinet to gain greater understanding of the circumstances and potential remedial measures.  Rest assured I will be doing my best to represent the needs of Hadnall and the other parishes of Tern in the upcoming months.
600 House Development by Battlefield Roundabout
I have been made aware by my Battlefield colleague of a huge proposal by Manor Oak Homes to build 600 houses by the Battlefield roundabout (see accompanying image below).  Clearly, with the ongoing chronic shortage of critical infrastructure and services around North Shrewsbury, this plan should raise concerns for the adjacent parishes.  This land had originally been earmarked for commercial development, however the applicant is attempting to gain a change of use.  I believe an Environmental Impact Assessment has been undertaken with the result being a determination of no impact.  We are still waiting for the developer to submit a ‘Pre-Application’ before we can bring you any more information.  As more information becomes available I will of course let you know, but in the meantime I would encourage awareness of this among your residents.
Memorandum of Understanding for Town and Parish Councils
You should hopefully be in receipt of this document from Councillor Alex Wagner.  Please give it due consideration and I look forward to hearing what you might hope to get out of this proposed realignment in the relationship between the PC and SC so I can best support you in achieving a satisfactory outcome for Hadnall.

Site Visits
I am reaching out to all of the parishes in Tern to arrange site visits to see the most pressing Highways and other infrastructure concerns such as flooding.  Please let me know which are the most pressing ongoing issues and when it would be convenient to meet with a member of the PC to conduct an inspection.
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Brendan Mallon
Councillor for Tern
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